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           Learning together – Empowered for life. 

Dear Parents 

STEM Day On Tuesday of this week, our Year Seven 

students were joined by an array of STEM ambassadors.  

These are volunteer experts from the business world 

and in what is a first for our school – a STEM day (Science 

Technology Engineering Maths). Our students in year 7 

study these subjects separately and do have a lesson 

each week of STEM activities. This superb day allowed 

them to bring these skills together, plan collaboratively 

and then compete against their peers to create the 

winning presentation.  Congratulations go to all the 

students but especially the winning team: Emily 

Thatcher, Kelly Langdon, Daisy Crane, Matthew Dunwoody and Charlie Guttridge. 

 

Geography Field Work. And such is the life of a 

Geographer, to look forward to a set of fieldwork 

trips to the beach at Littlehampton in the summer 

month of June – and it rained - every day! 

However nothing can dampen the spirits of a true 

Geographer, armed only with a ranging pole and a 

soggy sandwich. A good time was had by all, and 

more importantly some genuine learning by our 

Year 10s about those all-important coastal 

processes in their GCSE exam. Our grateful thanks 

to Miss Self and Mr Tidd for all the organisation 

and determination over several days. 

BYOD When parents were surveyed some time ago about the Bring Your Own Device scheme, there was 

very strong support for the programme. In light of this, we have sought to improve the offer in 

partnership with RM our IT support and system management company. To that end, our incoming Year 

7s will be offered an excellent HP device which will comparable in size and price to the Stone machines 
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– but an improved piece of equipment. This will be available to other years too, although the current 

Stone and Toshiba devices will continue to be supported throughout. Additionally, as an option for GCSE 

and highly recommended for Sixth Formers, we’ll be offering a more advanced HP machine which would 

be sufficient for University level study. All the details about this excellent opportunity will be circulated 

to parents shortly, so do be alert to a forthcoming communication from our Business Manager, Chris 

Tombs.  

Joe Di Gangi “Turn it off, wait a while and then turn it back on again” is not always the 

most helpful advice when you’re working on your PC (and even less so if you’re on a 

life-support machine). After a tricky few months with an understaffed and over-stressed 

ICT network team and very frustrated teachers, in walked Joe Di Gangi. Humble and 

hard-working, Joe set about solving the problems across the whole site from monitors 

to mice and spyware to spam, tackling every unique problem in his stride. Joe has impressed everyone 

in the school with his cheerful ‘can-do’ attitude and has become something of a caped crusader; coming 

to everyone’s rescue in the nick of time. The complaints have stopped, the smiles have returned, the 

network is solid, the hardware is working, the software is smooth and Joe is the common factor! Cheers 

Joe! 

Sam Keys Congratulations to Sam Keys from 11 WS who set a 

personal best for Hampshire Schools in the Inter Counties 

Championship – jumping an extraordinary 3m 40cm – all whilst 

carrying an inconvenient pole for the leap. Sam somehow 

managed to get this jump in between revision for his Further 

Maths GCSE (having finished all of his other GCSEs). Well done 

Sam, see you in Tokyo 2020 during your A-Levels!! 

Student stars of the week On Saturday 8th June, Darwin students Molly Tzanetis (Year 10) and younger 

sister Sophie Ella Tzanetis (Year 8) took part in the National Army Cadet 

Athletics Championship in Grantham. Both girls qualified for this event 

having successfully competed at County and Regional events. Incredibly, 

both Molly and Sophie Ella medalled in more than one event. Molly won 2 

Silver medals (800m and 300m) and 2 Bronze medals (Discus and Relay) 

while Sophie Ella won 2 Gold (100m and 200m) and Bronze in the relay. This 

is a fabulous achievement, and we are very proud of both girls. 

It was an absolute pleasure to welcome the Year 6 pupils and staff from Westfields Junior, along with 

family and friends on Wednesday afternoon and evening. They performed a matinee and evening show 

of their wonderful summer production of ‘Pirates of the Curry Bean’, with plenty of slapstick and gags 

to match. It was a brilliant performance and a great opportunity for the schools to collaborate.  

We’ll also be looking forward to welcoming Year 5 pupils to our taster days on Tuesday and Wednesday 

of next week (25th and 26th June), with an evening for prospective parents at 7pm on the Wednesday. 

These days are booked full, which is great. However, if you know of someone who is interested and 

hasn’t been able to book in, please contact reception and we’ll see what we can do for you personally. 
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GETTING STARTED  

'The secret to getting ahead is getting started'.  Whether, the American writer Mark Twain said this or 
not is up for debate.  What is not up for debate, however, is the truth behind the expression, especially 
when it comes to personal statement writing.  This week we saw over 80 students put pen to paper in 
application for their University applications.  The picture enclosed shows Mr Conway leading the Sixth 
Form workshop - there are a lot of bright futures!  

Paul German  
Headteacher 
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SPORTS RESULTS 
 
YEAR 10 CRICKET  
Congratulations to the Year 10 Cricket Team who made it to the Play Off Final by winning their Division of 
the local Cricket League which they are due to play in next Wednesday. 
 
They have also just reached the Semi-Final of the Hampshire Cup competition by beating Eggars School 
in the Quarter Final in a very exciting match on Monday winning with a run off the last ball of the game. 
They are due to travel to Sandown, Isle of Wight on Monday 1st July to play their Semi-Final tie and 
hopefully come away with a victory which would make it 3 Finals in 3 years having won the County Cup 
in Year 8 and the County Plate in Year 9. A tremendous achievement by the boys. 
 
YEAR 8 ATHLETICS 
Well done to all the year 8 students who took part in the Athletics meeting at Downe Grange on Tuesday. 
It was an extremely wet afternoon, but there were some great performances from all the competitors.  
 
JUNIOR DISTRICT SPORTS: REMINDER 
Junior District Sports is on Monday 24th June at Aldershot Military Stadium. All competitors have 
received their invites this week and need to be at the front of the school at 8.30am on Monday morning. 

  
SPORTS DAY – FRIDAY 28TH JUNE PARENT INVITATION  

All parents are welcome to attend this year's Sports Day on A block field. Please could we ask that you 

sit in the designated area provided.  Please make sure that your child is appropriately dressed, whatever 

the weather, with sunscreen if necessary. An approximate running order for the afternoon's events is 

attached. Please note that this may be subject to slight change. 
 

 

Sports Day Afternoon – Friday 28th June 2019 - PLEASE NOTE THESE TIMES ARE ONLY APPROXIMATE 

1.00– 1.20 

 Year 7 Boys   600m 

 Year 7 Girls   600m 

 Year 8 Boys   800m 

 Year 8 Girls   800m 

1.20- 1.40 

 Year 8 Boys   300m 

 Year 9 Boys   300m 

 Year 9 Girls    300m 

 Senior Girls   300m 

 Senior Boys   400m 
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1.40-2.00 

 Year 7 Girls           80m 

 Year 7 Boys   80m 

 Year 8 Girls           100m 

 Year 8 Boys           100m           

 Year 9 Girls           100m           

 Year 9 Boys           100m             

 Senior Girls           100m            

 Senior Boys           100m 

2.00- 2.20 

 Year 7 Girls             150m 

 Year 7 Boys            150m 

 Year 7 Boys     200m 

 Year 8 Girls             200m 

 Year 8 Boys            200m 

 Year 9 Girls             200m 

 Year 9 Boys            200m 

 Senior Girls           200m 

 Senior Boys            200m 

2.20-2.50 

 4x100m Relays   Year 7 Boys & Girls     Year 8 Boys & Girls                          

Year 9 Girls                 Year 9 Boys                 

Senior Girls               Senior Boys   

            

2.50-3.05    Presentation 

 

SPORTS DAY MUFTI & FACE PAINTING 
We would like to encourage all students to wear 'House Colour Mufti' for a £1.00 donation on Sports 
Day, Friday June 28th June, to raise money for our House Charities. Please ensure that dress is 
appropriate for school - no 'beachwear' please. (Darwin = green, Nightingale = red, Pankhurst = yellow, 
Wilberforce = blue.) 
  
We will also be offering face painting in House colours during the lunch break for 50p (Snazaroo Face 
Paints will be used. Please do not take part if there could be allergy issues). The forecast is looking 
promising and we have fingers crossed for sun - please also ensure that sun cream is used on the day. 
 As usual, the Sixth Form team will be selling sweets and drinks throughout the afternoon. Please bring 
plenty of loose change. We look forward to a competitive, fun filled, noisy day! 

The House Team 
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THE WINNING TEAM 

Congratulations to - Emily Thatcher, Kelly Langdon, Daisy Crane, 

Matthew Dunwoody, Charlie Guttridge 
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YEAR 7 STEM CHALLENGE DAY  

On Tuesday all of our year 7 students took part in a 

STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths) 

challenge day that required them to research and 

design a prototype model of a ‘wild creation’ – a 

sculpture for the heart of Yateley that would celebrate 

the culture of our community.   

 

Prior to the day students were set up in their teams, 

each member having a specific role to play including 

Project Manager, Design Engineer, Graphic Designer 

and Finance Manager. They were then introduced to 

the challenge and had some time to research possible sites for the sculpture and what they felt would 

reflect the culture of their community.  Also during Maths, Science and STEM lessons they had the 

opportunity to develop their knowledge and understanding of real life materials, costings, scale and 

modelling techniques to help with their planning.   

 

On the day the students were put into their teams, and set about designing and making their creations, 

with the support of 12 STEM ambassadors, who joined us from local industries.  Our Year 7 students also 

had support from our very talented 6th Formers who were there to offer some practical advice and 

support.  I am pleased to report that the Years 7’s all worked tirelessly throughout the day to design and 

make their sculptures.  

 

They started by developing a theme and drawing a range of design ideas.  Then they calculated costings 

and the scale the model would need to be.  When ready they used a wide range of recycled materials 

(donated by you the parents) and construction techniques to produce their models. 

 

Having to work to a very tight timescale the students managed to keep to the deadlines and completed 

the challenge by presenting their models and ideas to their teachers and the STEM ambassadors. 

 

There were prizes for highly commended teams, the student’s choice and the best overall design as 

judged by our teachers and the STEM ambassadors.  Congratulations go to all the students but especially 

the winning team: Emily Thatcher, Kelly Langdon, Daisy Crane, Matthew Dunwoody and Charlie 

Guttridge. 

 

We were overwhelmed not only by the standard of the work produced, but also the amazing effort 

shown by our Year 7 students thought out the day. Students who successfully completed all aspects of 

the challenge, will receive the ‘Crest Discovery Award’ for completing this 5 hour STEM challenge.  
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YATELEY YOUNG DESIGNERS 

Also as many as 15 of the designs will be on 

display at our ‘Young Designers’ exhibition 

that runs from Tuesday 16th July to 

Thursday 18th July.   

 

We do hope you can pop in at some point 

to see the amazing work from our students 

in Art, Graphics, Food, Photography and 

Design Technology departments.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CRANFORD PARK TO WIN? 

As you may be aware Cranford Park one of our local primary 

schools is currently in the race to win a fully installed playground, 

courtesy of Colgate if they win the most votes! We’re really keen 

to help in any way we can, so whip out 

your mobile and or visit 

https://t.co/rsLFdOT45O?amp=1 to get 

involved. It’ll take less than a minute 

and you can help secure better facilities 

for a quite wonderful primary school!  

 

https://t.co/rsLFdOT45O?amp=1
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TICKETS ON SALE NOW! 
 

A Surrey Storm select squad led by Mikki Austin will host the Sri Lanka national side at Wellington 

Health and Fitness Club in Crowthorne on Saturday 6 July as part of their preparations for the 2019 

Vitality Netball World Cup. 

  

Tickets for the game, which starts at 1pm, are priced £8 for adults and £4 for concessions, and can be 

purchased online. Capacity is limited to 500. 

  

Wellington Health and Fitness Club is on Duke’s Ride in Crowthorne, postcode RG45 7PT. 

  

Having won the Asian Championships for a fifth time last year, Sri Lanka now compete in their tenth 

World Cup as part of Group A alongside Northern Ireland, Zimbabwe and reigning World Champions 

Australia. 

  

Led by Coach Thilaka Jinadasa, who also represented her country as a sprint hurdler at the 1988 

Olympics Games, and Captain Chathurangi Jayasooriya, a Flight Lieutenant in the Sri Lankan Air Force, 

they beat Singapore 69-50 in the Final of the 2018 M1 Asian Netball Championships. 

  

Ranked 19thin the world, their squad also features 6ft 10in Tharjini Sivalingam, who was named Best 

Shooter at the 2011 Netball World Cup. 

https://surreystormnetball.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f6f465e5e07f944adff8fb494&id=75c7f2c56e&e=8758a1f0cd

